
                                Livonia Public Schools
Human Resources

Date: September 15, 2025

To: Superintendent Oquist & LPS Board of Education

From:  Phillip Francis, Deputy Superintendent
Anthony Abbate, Director of Human Resources

Re:  Policy Revisions - GAAA

We are requesting to continue ongoing discussion regarding Board Policy GAAA – Nondiscrimination, 
which began at the Study Session on September 11, 2025.

We have included revisions to the Policy for Board consideration.  

Thank you kindly for your consideration.
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